NEWS RELEASE

SOMERS, CONNECTICUT - the Town of Somers has a project for Intersection Improvements at Ninth District and Sokol Roads and S.R. 190 (Main Street).  Preliminary design has been completed and the project is slated for construction under the Surface Transportation Program administered by the Connecticut Department of Transportation.

It is the Town's and the State's policy to keep persons informed and involved when such projects are undertaken. It is important that the community share its concerns to assist in the project's development. The Town will conduct an informational meeting on Thursday, October 15 at 7:00 pm at the Town of Somers Fire Station located at 400 Main Street.

It is planned to reconstruct approximately 500 feet of Sokol Road, approximately 1,550 feet of Ninth District Road, and approximately 1,700 feet of Main Street in the vicinity of the intersection. The proposed improvements will include widening of Main Street to accommodate the addition of exclusive left turn lanes on the east/west bound approaches to the intersection, and the widening of Ninth District/Sokol Roads to accommodate bypass areas.  The existing culvert 800 feet south of the intersection will also be replaced.

Based upon a preliminary assessment, the construction cost will be approximately $ 3,300,000.

The Federal Highway Administration will provide 80% of the construction cost with the State providing 20%. 

Anyone interested in obtaining further information or providing input may do so by contacting Robert Cafarelli, Town Engineer at 763-8218 or email rcafarelli@somersct.gov.

